Charter Academy of the Redwoods 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Tuesday, March 10, 2020
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

I.  Welcome and Opening

The meeting was called to order at 6:11 p.m. by Clerk Aguilar. Board members in attendance:




Shawna Aguilar
Yes



Jay Joseph

Yes

Richard Muenzer
Yes

Galen Prosser

No
Kip Webb


No 

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Jim Switzer were present.  

On a first by J. Joseph and a second by R. Muenzer, the Board voted (3-0) to adopt the agenda. 

President’s Report ~ Both schools have begun fourth quarter.  Redwood had a successful Bonus Day with approximately 80 students in attendance.  Both schools are in the process of taking regular enrollment for next year with the first orientation occurring today.  Redwood will need students for the 7th and 8th grade classes, but other enrollment is fairly solid already with only a few seats in each grade.    The staff is planning on doing some more outreach this spring, including a booth at the Dia Del Nino event.  Planning for the upcoming school year is ongoing.  At Redwood, the staff is preparing to launch the Bound programs this May.  State testing is already in progress with testing of RA juniors last week. Testing will continue into May, as State testing backs up to AP testing.  Students who test will be eligible to earn grade bumps and a trip to six flags if they score at levels 3 or 4 in Literacy or Math or Science. Those who aren’t testing (9s and 10s) will earn it by way of earning honor roll both semesters of the year.  RA is also offering the SAT on March 25th here on campus and many of the juniors are electing to take it.  RA has cancelled Demonstration Night due to the present COVID 19 concerns (and the fact that this mandatory event requires strong student and parent participation to be successful) and replaced it with an April 1st Awards Assembly during Community Lunch time.  The staff is continuing to monitor the COVID 19 situation—the California Department of Public Health released some guidance for schools over the weekend, and the staff will continue to prepare according to those guidelines.  All of the optional community evening events, such as Family Fun Night this Friday, are currently planned to run as scheduled.

Secretary’s Report ~All grades have open seats for next year, but specifically classes 4/5 and 9 will need the most new students. ELPAC testing for EL student has begun and will continue until the end of March.  CAASPP testing at AAA will begin the third week of April and continue into the first week of May. Students who test will be eligible to earn a trip to Six Flags if they score at levels 3 or 4 in literacy, math or science, or improve their score by 50 points.  Those who are not testing (9s and 10s) will be eligible for the trip by earning honor roll in semester 1 or semester 2.  Honors Assembly will take place in the Home Arts building on the scheduled date.  
Treasurer’s Report ~ Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 3/9/20 shows current cash of $2,254,613. The February apportionment has not been posted. The cash flow at the end of January was $2,674,483. According to the budget report, the expenses are at appropriate levels for this time of year.  Based on the P-2 projections derived from P-1 ADA, RA is just over 1 ADA above projections and AAA is a little less than 1 ADA below projections.  The new ADA projections were used in the 2nd interim reports and the basis for the revised budget.  The audit report is included in the packet.  There were no findings or exceptions.
The board packets contain the 990 federal tax form for the boards review.  Charter Academy does not have to pay income taxes as a non-profit, but it must file a return every year.  It also contains the 700 conflict of interest form that must be completed by all board members.  

Safety and Facilities Report ~RA had new fiber optics installed for their internet service.  AAA’s wiring upgrade is slated for next year.
II. Consent Items

a. On a first by J. Joseph and a second by R. Muenzer, the Board voted (3-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of January 21, 2020.

b. On a first by J. Joseph and a second by R. Muenzer, the Board voted (3-0) to approve overnight senior trips to Anaheim and San Francisco and the Outward Bound trip to Big Basin State Park for Redwood Academy juniors and the EMT camping trip in Mendocino County for A+ students.
III.
Regular Meeting—Action Items
a. Approval of Budget Revisions--On a first by R. Muenzer and a second by J. Joseph, the Board voted (3-0) to approve the 2019-20 budget revisions for Accelerated Achievement Academy and Redwood Academy of Ukiah.
b. Approval of Second Interim Report — On a first by J. Joseph and a second by R. Muenzer, the Board voted (3-0) to approve the second interim report.
c. Approval of Audit Report 2018-2019— On a first by J. Joseph and a second by R. Muenzer, the Board voted (3-0)  to approve the final Audit Report for the previous fiscal year.
d. Approval of the SPSA for 2020-2021 for Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy—On a first by J. Joseph and a second by R. Muenzer, the Board voted (3-0) to approve these plans in keeping with federal requirements.
IV. Sunshined Items
a. The board previewed additions/revisions to BP 506, detailing CAR’s health and safety policy
V. Public Comment For Items Not on the Agenda~ No member of the public requested to speak.

VI.
Next Meeting— The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, May 5, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Academy of Ukiah.   

VII.
Adjournment 
As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 6:47 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Selah Sawyer
Secretary

For the Record:

Before 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, March 5, 2020, this meeting agenda was: 



Hand-delivered with back-up to all five board members and both corporate officers and management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy, and classrooms of Flower Building and Home Arts 

Building, 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel; and 

E-mailed to Scott Paulin
Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


